Minutes 

The University of Toledo Board of Trustees

Clinical Affairs Committee Meeting

February 15, 2016
	Committee Chair Mr. Gary P. Thieman was present with Committee members Dr. S. Amjad Hussain, Mr. Joseph H. Zerbey, IV as well as Student Trustee Ms. Anna L. Crisp: Student Trustee Mr. Daniel D. Arendt was absent.  Other Trustees who attended included Mr. Steven M. Cavanaugh, Ms. Mary Ellen Pisanelli and Ms. Sharon Speyer.  Faculty Representative Ms. Kandace Williams was also present.  Others in attendance were Ms. Paula Ashley, Mr. Daniel Barbee, Mr. John Barrett, Dr. Christopher Cooper, Ms. Meghan Cunningham, Dr. Joan Duggan, Dr. Sharon Gaber, Dr. Kristen Keith, Mr. Chuck Lehnert, Ms. Vanessa McCray, Mr. Sam McCrimmon, Dr. William Messer, Jr., Dr. Scott Molitor, Mr. David Morlock, Mr. Peter Papadimos, Dr. Thomas Schwann, Mr. Allen Seifert, Dr. Carl Sirio, Ms. Joan Stasa, and Mr. Nickolas Vitale.

	ATTENDANCE

	The meeting was called to order at 10:30 a.m. by Trustee Thieman at the Driscoll Alumni Center in the Schmakel room. 

	CALL TO ORDER

	Trustee Thieman requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the January 11, 2016 Committee meeting and approve them as written.  A motion for approval was received from Trustee Hussain, seconded by Trustee Zerbey, and approved by the Committee.

	APPROVAL OF MINUTES

	Mr. Daniel Barbee, VP UTMC Clinical Services, was invited to present educational information to the Committee about the 340B Drug Discount Program.  This is a Federal program created in 1992 in the Health Services Act and administered by The Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA).  The intent of the program is to permit covered entities to stretch scarce federal resources . . . reaching more eligible patients and providing more comprehensive services.  Mr. Barbee reported that this program is not new to UTMC as the Ryan White Program has been operating under this since 2012.  He explained pharmaceutical pricing to the Committee members: Average Wholesale Price, Group Purchasing Price, 340B Program, and Veteran’s Administration.  Due to the changing landscape of healthcare coverage, secondary to the implementation of The Affordable Care Act, UTMC has now qualified to apply the provisions of the 340B Drug Discount Program throughout all outpatient services.  Eligibility for UTMC was achieved by its classification as a Disproportionate Share Hospital (DSH) and means that UTMC is in the roughly half of U.S. hospitals who supply a disproportionately high proportion of healthcare to poor and indigent populations.  Mr. Barbee discussed and displayed a chart showing UTMC pharmaceutical opportunities.  He also discussed the financial impact and programmatic challenges of the 340B Program.

	340B DRUG DISCOUNT PROGRAM


	Trustee Thieman requested a motion to enter Executive Session to discuss privileged information related to the evaluation of medical staff personnel appointments and quality reporting.  The motion was received by Trustee Zerbey, seconded by Trustee Hussain, and a roll call of the Committee was taken by Ms. Stasa: Dr. Hussain, yes; Mr. Thieman, yes; and, Mr. Zerbey, yes.  After discussions were finished, the Committee exited Executive Session.

	EXECUTIVE SESSION

	Dr. Hussain requested a motion to approve the Chief of Staff Report as presented in Executive Session.  The Chief of Staff Report included: 1 new medical staff application; 2 new Allied Health Professional staff applications; 10 medical staff and Allied Health Professional reappointments; 8 Medical Staff and Allied Health Professional Resignations, with 27 completed OPPE for Emergency Medicine and 7 completed OPPE for Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation.  A motion for approval was received from Trustee Hussain, seconded by Trustee Zerbey and approved by the Committee.


	CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT 


	With no further business before the Committee, Trustee Thieman adjourned the meeting at 11:55 a.m.
	ADJOURNMENT


CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT
February 15, 2016
Unfinished Business
Jason Voorhies, MD – Provider deferred at the January 11, 2016 Clinical Affairs Committee Meeting of the Board pending receipt of additional information

New Medical Staff Applications
	James A. Knupp, MD 

Surgery/Ophthalmology

Courtesy




New Allied Health Professional (AHP) Staff Applications
	Lindsey A. Eitniear, PharmD, RPH

Internal Medicine / Infectious Diseases – AHP

Sponsoring Physician: Joan Duggan, MD



	Sarah Petite, PharmD, RPH

Internal Medicine / Hospitalists – AHP 

Sponsoring Physician: Kenneth Krueuchauf, MD




Medical Staff and Allied Health Professional Reappointments
Julie A. Brennan, PHD Family Medicine/Active

Prabir K. Chaudhuri, MD Surgery/Active

Tara L. Erbele, MD Family Medicine/ Active

James M. Horner, MD Pediatrics/Endocrinology Active

Roberta S. Lay, MSN,CNP Internal Medicine/Gastro - Collaborating Physician: T. Sodeman, MD

Janet L. Moore, MSN, CNP Pediatrics/AHP - Collaborating Physician: J. Horner, MD

Ronica Neuhoff, MD OB/Gyn/ Active

Thomas A. Schwann, MD, MBA Surgery/Active

David Weldy, MD, PhD Family Medicine/ Active

Request for Additional Privileges
N/A

Change of Status
N/A

Completed OPPE

See attached listing

Medical Staff and Allied Health Professional Resignations – Informational
Andrea Adams, MSN, FNP-C

Neurology/AHP – Effective 01/28/2016

Jim Burdine, MD 

Surgery/Cardiothoracic – Effective 01/07/2016

Deborah Dugan, MSN, CNP

Family Medicine/AHP – changed employers – Effective 12/30/2015

Matthew Holdship, DDS, MD

Surgery/Dentistry – Effective 01/07/2016

Joe Inman, DDS 

Surgery/Dentistry – Effective 12/31/2015

Gisella Oliver, PA-C

Family Medicine/AHP – Effective 12/31/2015

Sonja S. Pinsky, MD  

Psychiatry – Effective 12/29/2015

Thomas Sydlowski, DDS

Surgery/Dentistry – Effective 12/16/2015

